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REPORT:   
Committee Vote: Favorable as amended, 5-0 (In favor: Council Members Franklin, Glaros, 

Harrison, Hawkins, and Turner) 

The Planning, Housing and Economic Development (PHED) Committee convened on October 

19, 2022, to consider CR-119-2022. The Planning, Housing and Economic Development 

(PHED) Committee Director summarized the purpose of the legislation. On September 27, 2022, 

the Council convened as the Committee of the Whole to examine and develop methods to 

amplify its direction to support athletic facility partnerships between the Commission and 

PGCPS and/or various boys and girls clubs in the County, as set forth in CB-55-2022, the 

Approved Annual Operating and Capital Budget for the Maryland-National Capital Park and 

Planning Commission (M-NCPPC).  After discussion, the Committee voted to direct its Staff to 

prepare a Resolution to propose amendments to the Approved FY 2022-2023 Maryland-National 

Capital Park and Planning Commission Approved Annual 2022-2023 Operating and 2023-2028 

Capital Improvement Program Budgets to transfer appropriations from the Operating Budget to 

identified Capital Projects. The identified Capital Projects are reflected in the Resolution.  

 

Council Staff commented on a companion Council action item in the form of Proposed 

Correspondence to the Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission that is also 

needed to refine its direction as to Operating Budget appropriations to the Recreation Fund 

within the approved current Fiscal Year. Staff explained that the Proposed Correspondence to the 

Director of the Department of Parks and Recreation to transmit a list of prioritized programs and 

projects designated for support through current Fiscal Year funding will be a companion item to 

CR-119-2022 on an upcoming County Council agenda.  

 

The Council’s Zoning and Legislative Counsel informed the Committee of a technical/clerical 

amendment on page 2, line 14, to insert “Non-Departmental” after “Recreation Fund” which 

would not require further action of the Council to incorporate. Counsel also responded to 

Council Member Glaros’ process question for CR-119-2022 and the Proposed Correspondence 

companion item. 
 

On a motion by Council Member Turner and second by Council Member Harrison, the 

Committee voted favorable on CR-119-2022 Draft-1 with the technical/clerical amendment. 

 


